
STATE OF TEXAS                 )( 
  
COUNTY OF BRAZORIA     )( 
 
CITY OF FREEPORT             )( 
 
 
BE IT REMEMBERED that the Planning and Traffic Commission of the City of Freeport, Texas 
met in a regular meeting on Tuesday, February 23, 2010 at 6:00 P.M. at the Police Department 
Conference Room, 430 North Brazosport Boulevard, Freeport, Texas to discuss the following: 
 
 
 
Planning Commission: Diane Williams, Chairperson 
 Eric Hayes  
 Edward Garcia  
 Reuben Cuellar  
 Alonzo Martinez 
 Joyce Adkins 
 
 
 
 
Staff: Kola Olayiwola 
 Melissa Farmer 
 Lt. Allen Lawson 
 Lt. Steve Ricks 
 Councilman, Ron Wise 
 Nat Hickey 
 Pat Taylor 
 
Guest: Loren Hayes 
 Robert Fielder 
 Robert Marc Wilkerson 
 Benni Wilkerson 
 Lila Diehl 
 
Open Meeting. 
 
Ms. Diane Williams called meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. 
 
Approval of Minutes. 
 
Mr. Eric Hayes moved to accept the minutes for January 26, 2010, seconded by Mr. Rueben 
Cuellar, unanimous vote for approval. 
 
 
 
 



Discuss/consider re-plat of Lots Fifteen (15) through Eighteen (18), Block Five-Hundred 
and Two (502), Velasco Townsite, into Lots Fifteen (115) and Sixteen (16), Velasco 
Townsite, to be known as 5 Broad Subdivision. 
 
The members discussed the re-plat and Ms. Joyce Adkins wanted to know why the re-plat was 
named 5 Broad Subdivision and if that meant that any house being built there was going to be 
named 5 Broad Subdivision also.  Mr. Nat Hickey explained to the Board Members that the 
County required all re-plats to have a name and that it could not be filed with the County without 
one and that the owner of the property names their own re-plat. 
 
Mr. Eric Hayes moved to accept the re-plat, seconded by Mr. Alonzo Martinez, unanimous vote 
for approval. 
 
Discuss/consider re-plat of Lots Seven (7) and Eight (8), Block One-Hundred and Ten (110), 
Freeport Townsite, to be known as Espinoza Subdivision. 
 
The members discussed the re-plat. 
 
Mr. Eric Hayes moved to accept the re-plat, seconded by Mr. Alonzo Martinez, unanimous vote 
for approval. 
 
Discuss/consider truck route. 
 
Lt. Allen Lawson and the members discussed the truck route.  Mr. Robert Marc Wilkerson 
addressed the Board Members with some concerns he had with the hazardous trucks that were 
driving out in Bridge Harbor.  He stated that the trucks were traveling down the road at speeds 
that were taking a toll on the area resident’s foundations.  Lt. Allen Lawson stated to the residents 
that there was nothing that could be done about the trucks traveling out there since there was only 
one way in and out of there to get to those business’ and that they have to travel off the truck 
route to get to their point of delivery.  Ms. Williams suggested that the residents go to City 
Council and see if there couldn’t be something done about the road being stabilized to reduce the 
impact that the trucks were having on the road. 
 
Send recommendation to City Council on truck route. 
 
Mr. Eric Hayes made motion to send the recommendation on the truck route to the City Council, 
seconded by Mr. Alonzo Martinez, unanimous vote for approval.  
 
Adjourn. 
 
Mr. Eric Hayes made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Alonzo Martinez, unanimous vote for 
approval.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:47 P.M. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



These minutes read and approved this ________day of _______________, 2010. 
 
 

                                                                     
__________________________________________ 

                                                                  Diane Williams, Chairperson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


